

by James Michael Fleming

© 2022



Jim Fleming is a retired Customs Manager and lives on Sydney's lower north shore. He began researching his family history in 1983 and has been a member of the Society of Australian Genealogists since then. Aside from genealogy he was enjoying travelling and singing baritone in two choirs - before COVID19 interrupted those activities.

Researching: Bowen, Flowerdew, Gardner, Gordon, Grady, Hanrahan, Jolliffe, Kemp, Kessey, Murphy, Poulton, Press and so many more!

Website: http://jimfleming.id.au/up/index.htm

I am regularly updating my website, so Like my Facebook page to keep up to date. Click the icon below.



The Hotel pictured on the front page is clearly the Lame Horse Hotel at Gongolgon.

- It was, indeed, first licensed in 1866 (as indicated by the caption) see evidence on next page
- It was, indeed, the first hotel to be licensed in the Bourke District, a year before the Bourke Hotel (Joshua Free), the Royal Hotel (George Harris) and the Old Fort Hotel (JE Kelly).
- It's name was the Lame Horse, and the sign clearly pictures a horse, presumably a lame horse.

One of the women would almost certainly be Prudence Whye, nee Reed. The other could be a sister, but is probably her mother, Frances Reed nee Heazle.

https://www.ancestry.com.au/discoveryuicontent/view/900140064:1792?tid=&pid=&queryId=2a9d7592caf6147c2fbea484fd7a7c3c&_phsrc= NJn1520&_phstart=successSource

Name: Joseph Why

License or Certificate 17 Sep 1866
Date:

Public House Location: Bourke, New South Wales, Australia

The Treasury, New South Wales, 17th September, 1866.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses, which have been issued from the Treasury, from the 1st to the 31st August, 1866, upon Certificates granted at Special Meetings, and expiring on 30th June, 1867, is published for general information.

G	EOI	FR	EY	EA	JAK.
- 1				-	
	-				

NAME.	SITUATION.	SIGN OF HOUSE.
Glynn Honora M'Gann Mary Poole Joseph Shorthill Honora Wilson Alexander	BATHURST DISTRICT. Durham-street, Bathurst Do., do. Upper Rocks, Rock's Creek Bathurst Bullock Flat	Native Home. Square and Compass. Travellers' Rest. All Nations Hotel. Wheat Sheaf Inn.
Why Joseph	Gongolgan	Lame Horse.

BOURKE DISTRICT.	Name: Certificate Date:	Joseph Why 13 Aug 1867
Collis George Culgoa River Culgoa Inn Free Joshua (now Alfred Merriel). Harris Geo Bourke Royal Hotel Kelly J. E. Bourke Old Fort Hotel Kerrigan William Brewarrina Sportman's Arms Shearer William Warrego River Warrego Inn Why Joseph Gongolgan Lame Horse	e Location:	Bourke, New South Wales, Australia

https://www.ancestry.com.au/discoveryui-content/view/900142912:1792?tid=&pid=&queryId=2a9d7592caf6147c2fbea484fd7a7c3c&_phsrc=NJn1520&_phstart=successSource

ВО	URKE DISTRICT.			
Collis Henry Bo Iarris George Bo	ourke	Royal Hotel Tattersall's Hotel Royal Hotel Traveller's Rest		Detail Source
was not be to a construction. The same of	River.		Name:	Joseph Why
Celly John E Bo	rewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel Old Fort Hotel Sportsman's Arms	License or Certificate Date:	26 Aug 1868
Ialpas William J W	anawring, Paroo		Public House Location:	Bourke, New South Wales, Australia
	unlop's Ranges	Daniel O'Connell Inn		
	arrego River	Warrego Inn		
	ourke, Paroo River ongolgan	Boundary Hotel Lame Horse		

Government Gazette Notices (1869, August 24). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 2133. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article225586000

1	BOURKE DISTRICT.	
Collis George	Culgoa	Royal Hotel
Collis Henry	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Harris George		Royal Hotel
Kelly Richard James	Breewarrina	Breewarrina Hotel
Kelly John E	Bourke	Old Fort Hotel
Kerrigan William	Breewarrina	Sportsmen's Arms
Lunn Joseph		West Bourke Hotel
Matthews Thomas	Dunlop's Range	Daniel O'Connell Inn
Mungooran John	Tankarooka Point	Royal Mail Hotel
	Wanawring, Paroo River	
Murray Andrew	Newfoundland Run	Shamrock Hotel
Shearer William	Warrego River	Warrego Inn
Spencer George	Thonongo	Thonongo Inn
Why Joseph	Gongolgan	Lame Horse

Government Gazette Notices (1870, March 15). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 624. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223287323

[568]

The Treasury, New South Wales, 14th March, 1870.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses, issued from the 1st to the 28th February, 1870, upon Certificates granted at Special Meetings, and which expire on 30th June, 1870, is published for general information.

HENRY LANE, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

NAME.	DISTRICT.	Sign of House.
Reed James	BOURKE DISTRICT. Oxley's Table-land	Mountain Home.
Woolan Samuel	GOULBURN DISTRICT. Jacqua Diggings	Commercial Hotel.
	A	

Government Gazette Notices (1870, September 9). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 1925. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223531633

	BOURKE DISTRICT	!.
Collis George	Culgoa	Royal Hotel
Collis Henry	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Hawthorn John	Gongolgon	Royal Hotel
Harris George	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Kelly Richard Jas	Bourke Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
Kerrigan William	Brewarrina	Sportsman's Arms
Kerrigan Robert	Warrego River	Warrego Inn
Lunn Joseph	Darling-street	West Bourke Hotel
Mungovan John	Tankarooka Point	Royal Mail Hotel
Malpas Wm. John	Wanawring Paroo	Paroo Inn
Murray Andrew	Newfoundland Run	Shamrock Hotel
Nancarrow Henry	Bourke	Old Fort Hotel
Vaughan Wm. Ed	ThonongoGongolgon	Thonongo Inn
Why Joseph	Gongolgon	Lame Horse

Government Gazette Notices (1871, March 3). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 496. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224330979

[452]

The Treasury, New South Wales, 28th February, 1871.

THE following Publican's License, issued on 25th January, 1871, for the year commencing 1st July, 1870, and ending 30th June, 1871, is published for general information.

HENRY LANE, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

Name.	SITUATION.	SIGN OF HOUSE.
Reed James	Bourke District. Oxley's Table Land	The Mountain Home,

Government Gazette Notices (1871, September 1). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1953. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223716549

	BOURKE DISTRICT	Li .
Collis George	Culgoa	Royal Hotel
Collis Henry	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Elliott John	Bourke Paroo River	Bomedary Hotel
Hawthorn John	Gongolgon	Royal Hotel
Harris George	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Huggins Thomas	Bourke Pink Hills, Bogan River	Red House
Kelly Richard James	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
Kerrigan Robert	Warrego River	Warrego Inn
Lunn Joseph	Darling-street West	West Bourke Hotel
Matthews Thomas	Darling River	Daniel O'Connell Inc
Mungoran John	Tankarooka Point	Royal Mail Hotel
Malpas Wm. John	Warrawung, Paroo River	Paroo Inn
Murray Thomas	Newfoundland Run	Shamrock Hotel
Nancarrow Hen., now Batten William	Bourke	Old Fort Hotel
Trimmell Wm	Lake Warrego Road	Emu Inn
Vaughan Wm. Edwd.	Thonongo	Thonongo Inn
Why Joseph	Gongolgon	Lame Horse

HOB V2 p102 - The "Town & Country Journal" of 28/10/1871 says:

"There are three hotels, Tattersall's by Henry Colless, in the centre of the main street (on the present site of the Oxley Club – W.J.C.), is a handsome brick building with a verandah, supported by fluted Tuscan pillars; and for excellence of design exteriorly, and for comfort and convenience in the interior, is excelled by very few houses of the kind outside Sydney. The Commercial, by Mr. Joseph Maxwell, (brother-in-law of the owner, Mr. W. W. Davis) is also an excellent wood and brick building; and doubtless, under the energetic management of its owner, who has but recently purchased it, this hotel will obtain a large share of public support. The Royal, by Mr. George Harris, is the first house on entering Bourke from the Sydney road (it was on the site of the present Royal W.J.C.); there is a large brick-built assemble room attached, admirable adopted for dancing, music and theatricals.

NB – Joseph Maxwell (husband of Jane Reed) never held the license for the Commercial. It was first licensed the following year to W Davis ((his brother-in-law). – JMF

HOB v2 p103 - 1872 - "Commercial" (by Mr. W.W. Davis), "very commodious and liberally patronized"; and the "Royal", by G. Harris, "Also a good hotel".

Government Gazette Notices (1872, September 20). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 2409. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article230132482

Collie Garage	Culmon	Powel Hotel
Colliss Henry	Culgoa	Tattereall's Hotel
Davis William Walter	Bourke	Commercial Hotel
Elliott John	Paroo River	Boundary Hotel
Hawthorn John	Gongolgon	Royal Hotel
Harris George	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Huggins Thomas	Pink Hills, Bogan River	Red House
Kelly Richard James	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
Kerrigan Eliza	Brewarrina	Sportsman's Arms
Kerrigan Robert	Warrego River	Warrego Inn
Lunn Joseph	Darling-street, West	West Bourke Hotel
Matthews Thomas	Darling River	Daniel O'Connell In
Mungoran John	Tankarooka Point	Royal Mail Hotel
Murray Thomas	Newfoundland Run	Shamrock Hotel
Neville Mark	Thonongo	Thonongo Inn
Scrivener George Wm.	Wanarring, Paroo River	Paroo Inn
Why Joseph	Gongolgon	Lame Horse

Similar record at - 1872 'Government Gazette Notices', *New South Wales Police Gazette and Weekly Record of Crime (Sydney: 1860 - 1930)*, 20 September, p. 2409. (SUPPLEMENT TO THE NEW SOUTH WALES Government Gazette.), viewed 19 Feb 2022, http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article251602281

https://www.ancestry.com.au/discoveryuicontent/view/197345:1942?tid=&pid=&queryId=2a9d7592caf6147c2fbea484fd7a7c3c&_phsrc=NJn 1520&_phstart=successSource

BOURKE DISTRICT.		Detail Source
Collis HenryBourkeTattersall's Hotel Doyle John RedbankRedbank Hotel	Name:	Joseph Why
Redbank	Event Place:	Gongolgon, New South Wales, Australia
Harthorne John GongolgonRoyal Hotel	Event Type:	Other
Harris George Bourke Royal Hotel Half-way House	Publication Date:	1873
Wells Biobard I Brownerina Brewarrina Hotel	Page #:	2461
Kerrigan Eliza Browarrina Sportsman's Arms Kerrigan Robert Warrego River Warrego Inn Lunn Joseph Darling River Daniel O'Connell Inn Muthews Peter Darling River Daniel O'Connell Inn Murray Thomas Newfoundland Run Shamrock Hotel M'Auliffe Michael Warrego River Salmonford Hotel Robins Edwin (now Cobar The Cobar Hotel Peake Richard) Scrivener George Wm Vincent James Wanarring, Paroo River Phroo Inn Pink Hills, Bogan River Why Joseph Gongolgon Lame Horse		

Miscellaneous Information. (1873, January 8). New South Wales Police Gazette and Weekly Record of Crime (Sydney: 1860 -1930), p. 15. Retrieved On the 16th ultimo, a human skull and other bones were found by Henry Nancarrow, in a secluded spot near Mount Oxley, Bourke District. The bones are believed to be those of a white man, who, most probably, was lost in the bush and perished for want of water. Deceased's death is supposed to have taken place more than five years ago. A magisterial inquiry was held on the remains by A. O. Grant, Esq., P.M., Bourke.

February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article251602565

The Treasury, New South Wales, 25th February, 1873.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses, issued from the 1st to the 31st January, 1873, upon Certificates granted at Special Meetings, and which expire on the 30th June, 1873, is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

NAME.	SITUATION.	Sign of House.
Negro Eliza	ALBURY DISTRICT. Albury, Townsend-st	Empire Hetel.
Grives John	BATHURST DISTRICT. Chambers Creek	Royal Hotel.
Binmore William	Braidwood District. Braidwood, Wallace-st	Odd Fellows Hotel
M'Auliffe Michl	BOURKE DISTRICT. Ford's Bridge, Warrego	Salmonford Hotel.
Reed James	Mount Oxley	Mountain Home.

Government Gazette
Notices (1873, February
26). New South Wales Police
Gazette and Weekly Record
of Crime (Sydney: 1860 1930), p. 64. Retrieved
February 19, 2022, from
http://nla.gov.au/nla.newsarticle251602704

Government Gazette Notices (1873, March 26). New South Wales Police Gazette and Weekly Record of Crime (Sydney: 1860 - 1930), p. 96. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article251602788

[592] The Treasury, New South Wales, 20th March, 1873.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses, issued from the 1st to the 28th February, 1873, upon Certificates granted at Special Meetings, and which expire on the 30th June, 1873, is published for general information.

G. EAGAR,

Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

NAME.	SITUATION.	Sign of House.
Simmonds John	BALRANALD DISTRICT. Hatfield	Hatfield Hotel.
Crawley David	BATHURST DISTRICT. Stewart-street	Horse and Jockey.
Hancock John	Bourge District. Mount Oxley	Mount Oxley Hotel.
Smith Adam T	DENILIQUIN DISTRIOF.	Jerilderie Hotel.

https://www.ancestry.com.au/imageviewer/collections/1792/images/41718_329539-00196?usePUB=true& phsrc=pvd139& phstart=successSource&usePUBJs=true&pld=900156600

[2245]	The Treasury, 14th Oct	New South Wales, ober, 1873.	
the month of 8	sturn of Publicans' L. September, 1873, upon and which expire teral information.	Certificates granted	
	G. EAG		
to the court	Under Secretary for I	Finance and Trade.	
NAML	SITUATION.	Sign of Hoter.	
Gallagher J Tregoning J. Edwards Jno Butler Ann	Bathurst Vale Road	Queensland Arms. Golden Fleece Hotel. Bridge Inn. Albion Hotel. Bourke Hotel.	

Government Gazette Notices (1874, June 5). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1712. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224725628

[1187]

The Treasury, New South Wales, 5th June, 1874.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses, which have been issued from the 1st to the 31st May, 1874, upon Certificates granted at Special Meetings, and which expire on the 30th June, 1874, is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

NAME.	SITUATION.	Sign of House
Clark Thomas	ARMIDALE DISTRICT. Oban	Oban Hotel.
Handcock John	Mount Oxley	Mount Oxley Inn.

Government Gazette Notices (1874, September 2). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 2639. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.newsarticle223579705

	L	Troter
	BOURKE DISTRICT.	
Colliss Henry Cohn Isidor Doyle John Doohan Michael	Bourke Cobar Redbank Weelong, Darling River	Tattersall's Hotel Tattersall's Hotel Redbank Hotel Telegraph Hotel
Hawthorn John Harris George	Paroo River Gongolgon Bourke Bemery	
Huggins Thomas Handcock John Kelly Richard J	Darling River	The Louth Hotel Mount Oxley Hotel Brewarrina Hotel
Kerrigan Robert Kerr John	Brewarrina	Warrego Inn Traveller's Rest
Millens James Millar Christopher Mungoran John	Stinking Lagoons Eringunia Tankarooka Point	Boundary Hotel Eringunia Hotel Royal Mail Hotel
M'Auliffe Michael	Newfoundland Run Ford's Bridge, Warrego River Wittagoons	Salmonford Hotel
Peake Richard	Cobar Darling-street Wanarring, Paroo River	Cobar Hotel Bourke Hotel
Vincent James	Pink Hills, Bogan River Gongolgon	Red House

https://www.ancestry.com.au/imageviewer/collections/1792/images/41718_329539-00220?usePUB=true& phsrc=pvd139& phstart=successSource&usePUBJs=true&pld=900159150

Detail	Related Source	
Name	George Reed	BOURKE DISTRICT.
License or Certificate Date	2 Sep 1874	Kerrigan Eliza Bagatelle Sportsman's Arms Collis Henry Billiard Tattersall's Hotel Harris George Billiard Royal Hotel
Public House Location	Bourke, New South Wales, Australia	Reed George Bagatelle Bourke Hotel Cohn Isadore Billiard Tattersall's Hotel
Others	1	

Government Gazette Notices (1875, September 9). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 2763. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.newsarticle223584351

	BOURKE DISTRICT	<u>.</u>
Cohn Isidore	Cobar Weelong, Darling River Brewarrina	Tattersall's Hotel
Doohan Margaret	Weelong, Darling River	Telegraph Hotel
Dickenson Willm.	Browarrina	Royal Hotel
Doyle John	Redbank	Redbank Hotel
Gillett Hanne	Cobar	The Critorion Hotel
Good Wetther	Mitchell-street	Trafelone Hotel
Unwithout Take (was	Gongolgan	Paral Matal
Hantmatt Willen		
Harris Geo	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Hagarty Nicholas	Bemery	Half-way House
Huggins Thomas	Darling River	The Louth Hotel
Johnson Henry	Bourke Bemery Darling River	Mount Oxley Hotel
Kelly Richard J	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
	Bathurst and Darling Streets, Brewarrina	
Kerrigan Robert	Engonia	Warrego Inn
Kerr John	Marra Creek	Traveller's Rest
Lunn Joseph	Engonia Marra Creek Darling-street West	West Bourke Hotel
Millens James	Stinking Lagoons	Boundary Hotel
Mungoran John	Tankarooka Point	Royal Mail Hotel
Murray Thomas	Newfoundland Run	Shamrock Hotel
Matthews Thomas A	Wittagoona	The Smith O'Brien
M'Auliffe Michael	Wittagoona Ford's Bridge, Warrego River.	Salmonford Hotel
Gibb George S)	Darling-street	COLUMN TO SOME SPECIAL COLUMN TO SERVICE SPE
Sproule Oliver	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Sloey Charles	Nidgery, Bogan River	Coach and Horses
Scrivener Geo. Wm	Wanarring, Paroo River.	Parco Inn
Timothy	Bourke	Manage Company
Toy Frederick	Cobar	Cobar Hotel
Vincent James	Pink Hills, Bogan River	Red House
Why Tosonh	Gongolgan	Lama Horse

https://www.ancestry.com.au/discoveryuicontent/view/900163513:1792?tid=&pid=&queryId=c0604d9b593a5528d8125d91ecec8f11&_phsrc =pvd139&_phstart=successSource

				Detail Source
[174]	The Treasury,	New South Wales, anuary, 1876.	Name:	George C. Reed
THE following R	eturn of Publicans'	Licenses, which have	icense or Certificate Date:	21 Jan 1876
Certificates granted	at Special Meetings, B, is published for gen G. EA Under Secretary for	GAR,	blic House Location:	Bourke, New South Wales, Australia
NAMA.	SITUATION.	Stan or House.		
Poreter William	ARRIDALS DISTRICT. Inverell Road BROA DISTRICT.	The Rising Sun.		
Quinn Patrick	Cobargo	The Commercial Hotel.		
Reed George C	West Bourke	The Overland Hotel.	X	

	BOURKE DISTRICT.	5
Bellamy Wm. Brygall Cohn Isidore Davis Thomas Dexter Christopher Dickenson William Gillett Henry Good Matthew Gibb Mary Ann Hartnett William Harris George Hagarty Nicholas Huggins Thomas Johnson Henry Kelly Richard J. Kerrigan Robert Kerr John Lunn Joseph Leyht Henry Millens James Mungovan John	BOURKE DISTRICT. Gumbalara, Paroo River Cobar Tongo, Paroo River Weelong, Darling River Brewarrina Cobar Mitchell-street, Bourke Darling-street, Bourke. Gongolgan Bourke Bemery Darling River Bourke Brewarrina Eugowra Marra Creek Darling-street West Yanta Bulla Stinking Lagoons Tankarooka Point Newfoundland Run	Gumbalara Hotel Tattersall's Hotel Tongo Hotel Tongo Hotel Telegraph Hotel Royal Hotel Criterion Hotel Trafalgar Hotel Bourke Hotel Royal Hotel Royal Hotel Royal Hotel Half-way House Louth Hotel Mount Oxley Hotel Brewarrina Hotel Warrego Inn Traveller's Rest West Bourke Hotel Yanta Bulla Hotel Boundary Hotel Royal Mail Hotel
M'Auliffe Michael	Ford's Bridge, Warrego River	Salmonford Hotel
	Bathurst and Darling Streets Brewarring	
Sproule Oliver	West Bourke Bourke Nidgery, Bogan River Wanarring, Paroo River Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel Coach and Horses Paroo Inn Criterion Hotel
Vincent James	Bourke Pink Hills, Bogan River Gongolgan	Red House

Government Gazette
Notices (1876, September
13). New South Wales
Government Gazette
(Sydney, NSW: 1832 1900), p. 3645. Retrieved
February 2, 2022, from
http://nla.gov.au/nla.newsarticle224731349

Government Gazette
Notices (1877, August
31). New South Wales Police
Gazette and Weekly Record
of Crime (Sydney: 1860 1930), p. 3369
(SUPPLEMENT TO THE NEW
SOUTH WALES Government
Gazette.). Retrieved
February 2, 2022, from
http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article252090295

	BOURKE DISTRICT	
Baker Gregory	Yanta Bulla	Yanta Bulla Hotel
Bellamy Wm. Brygall	Gumbalara, ParooRiver	Gumbalara Hotel
Burgers Louis	Native Dog Spring, near Warrego River Bourke	Native Dog Hotel
Buckley James	Killara, Darling River	Weewater Hotel
Cornish Henry John	Cobar	Criterion Hotel
Colless George	Brewarrima	Royal Hotel
Dovle John	Redbank, Darling River	Redbank Hotel
Dugan Edward (now Peter David.)	Bourke	Carrier's Arms Hotel
Dexter Christopher	Weelong, Darling River	Telegraph Hotel
Davison John	Yellow Water-holes, Cobar Road	Curraweena Hotel
Foster Isaac	Hungerford	Royal Mail Hotel
Gillett Henry	Cobar	Tattersall's Hotel
Gibney Luke	Tongo, Paroo River	Tongo Hotel
Good Matthew	Mitchell-street	Trafalgar Hotel
Gibb Mary Anne	Darling-street	Bourke Hotel
Hartnett William	Gongolgon	Royal Hotel
Harris George	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Hagarty Nicholas	Bemery	Half-way House
Hartmann Thomas	Tindari	Tindari Hotel

BOUL	RKE DISTRICT-cont	inued.
Kerrigan Robert Lunn Joseph Maconochie George Maxwell Joseph Matthews Patrick Millens James Murray Thomas	Bourke Brewarrina Eringonia Darling-street West Marra Creek West Bourke Darling River Stinking Lagoons Newfoundland Run Ford's Bridge, Warrego	Eringonia Hotel West Bourke Hotel Traveller's Rest Overland Hotel Louth Hotel Boundary Hotel Shamrock Hotel
	Bathurst and Darling Streets Brewarring	NAMES OF TAXABLE PARTY.
Sproule Oliver	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Scrivener George Wm.	Wanarring, Paroo River	Paroo Inn
Smith Ephraim	Bourke	Shakespeare Hotel
Taylor James Nathan	Four miles from Bourke	Four-mile Hotel
Toy Frederick	Cobar	Cobar Hotel
Vincent James	Pink Hills, Bogan River	Red House
Willock John	Nidgery, Bogan River	Coach and Horses
Whye Prudence	Gongolgan	Lame Horse
Wilson Elizabeth	Cumberdore, Darling River	Traveller's Rest Hote
Warmoll Edward	Bourke	Turf Hotel
Ward George W. H	East Toorale	Galway Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1878, August 27). *New South Wales Police Gazette and Weekly Record of Crime (Sydney: 1860 - 1930)*, p. 3425. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article251895042

The Treasury, New South Wales, 24th August, 1878.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses which have been issued for the year commenced 1st July, 1878, and ending 30th June, 1879, is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

	BOURKE DISTRICT	
Buckley James	Killara, Darling River	Wee Water Hotel
Barker John	Wanarring, Paroo River	Paroo Inn
Baker Gregory	Yanta Bulla	
Cornish Henry John	Cobar	
Colless George	Brewarrina	Royal Hotel
Clements Robert	Weelong	Telegraph Hotel
Conway Charles Joseph	Mungunia	Mungunia Hotel
Dovle John	Redbank, Darling River	Redbank Hotel
Davis Thomas	Gumbalara, Paroo River	Gumbalara Hotel
Davison John	Town and the second second	
Foster Isaac	Hungerford	Royal Mail Hotel
Gillett Henry		Tattersall's Hotel
Gibney Luke	Tongo, Paroo River	Tongo Hotel
Good Matthew	Mitchell-street	Trafalgar Hotel
Gibb Mary Anne	Darling-street	Bourke Hotel
Gill John Barry (now Huggins Thomas)		Royal Hotel
Harris George	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Hagarty Nicholas	Bemery	Half-way House
Hartmann Thomas	A LINEAR STATE OF THE PROPERTY	Tindari Hotel
Johnson Henry		Mount Oxley Hotel
Kelly Richard J		Brewarrina Hotel
Kerrigan Robert		Eringonia Hotel

BOU	RKE DISTRICT—cont	inued.
Lunn Joseph	Darling-street, West Bourke.	West Bourke Hotel
Maconochie George	Marra Creek	Traveller's Rest
	Darling River	
Murray Thomas		
	Ford's Bridge, Warrego River.	
M'Elligott Patrick D.	Bathurst and Darling Sts., Brewarrins.	Sportsman's Arms
Montpensier John		Traveller's Rest Hote
Millens James	Stinking Lagoons	Boundary Hotel
Neal David	West Bourke	Overland Hotel
	Culgoa River	
Riggs John Carr	Belcology	Criterion Hotel
Smith Enhesim	Bourke	Shakespere Hotel
Trudgett George	Nidgery, Bogan River	
Vincent James	Pink Hills, Bogan River	Red House
	Gongolgan	
Ward Margaret	Ecst Toorale	Gelway Hotel
Warmall Edward	Bourke	Turf Hotel
Wilson House	GongolganBourke	Carriage Ampa Hatal

Government Gazette Notices (1879, September 12). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 4053. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223436388

	BOURKE DISTRICT.	
Austin John	Tankarooka	Royal Hotel
Buckley John	Yanta Bulla	Yanta Bulla Hotel
Barton Wakefield	Wanarring, Parco River	Paroo Inn
Batten James	Road, Breewarrina to Queensland	Cato Inn
Brennan Michael	Native Dog Springs	Native Dog Hotel
Budd James (now	Yanda Creek, Cobar	Vands Creek Hotel
Davies Thomas)	Road	Tantan Cittor IIou
	Cobar	Criterion Hotel
Conway Chas, Joseph	Mungunyah	Mungunyah Hotel
Clementa Robert	Weelong	Telegraph Hotel
Crane Charles	Brewarrina	Telegraph Hotel
Dovle Thomas	Gumbalara, Parco River	Cumbalara Hotel
Davison Thomas		Curraweena Hotel
	Cobar Road	
Doyle John	Redbank, Darling River	Redbank Hotel
Dempsey John Joseph	Gongolgan	Lame Horse
Eccles Alfred (now Warmoll Edward)	Bourke	Turf Hotel
Ford Robert	Ford's Bridge, Warrego River	Salmonford Hotel
Field Joseph	Dunlop	Dunlop Hotel
Foster Isaac	Hungerford	Royal Mail Hotel
Gill John B.	Hungerford	Royal Hotel
Gillett Henry	Cobar	Tatternall's Hotel
Gibney Luke	Tongo, Paroo River	Tongo Hotel

Good Matthew	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Trofalenn Hotel
Gibb Mary Anne Gibb Charles	Darling-street, Bourke Hillston Road	Bourke Hotel Burroora Hotel
Huggins Thomas	Louth Bourke	Royal Hotel
Hagarty Nicholas	Bemery	Half-way House
	Tindari Stinking Lagoons	
Kelly Richard J	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
Kerrigan Robert	Eringonia	Eringonia Hotel
	Eringonia Killara, Darling River Darling-street, West Bourke	West Bourke Hotel
Mandelson Joseph		Tattersall's Hotel
Mallon James J	Brewarrina	Royal Hotel
Matthewa Thomas A	Mara Creek	Traveller's Rest
Murray Thomas A.	Darling River Newfoundland Run	Shamrock Hotel
Montpensier John	Cumbedore, Darling River	Traveller's Rest Ho
Morrison William H.	Killara	Exchange Hotel
Peter David	Bourke	Commercial Hotel
Purkiss George (now Allen Thomas)	D.Z., on Belalie Run	Belalie Hotel
Rice Thomas	Bathurst and Darling Streets, Brewarrina	Sportsman's Arms
Reed George Charles	Streets, Brewarrina West Bourke	Overland Hotel
Russell John	Culgoa River	Culgoa Hotel
Riggs John Carr	Beleology	Criterion Hotel
Toy Frederick	Cobar	Cobar Hotel
Vincent James (now Vincent Eliza)	Midgery, Bogan River Pink Hills, Bogan River	Coach and Horses Red House
Ward Margaret	East Toorale	Galway Hotel
Wellock John	Gongolgan	Royal Hotel
Walden Henry	Cobar	Royal Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1879, September 12). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 4075. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223436387

	BOURKE DISTRIC	or.'
Budd William	New road from Cob to Nyngen Mount Oxley	11/75 Tel 1 17-1-1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
Weldon Patrick	Mount Oxley	Mount Oxley Hotel
Weldon Patrick	ON A DAD A DD AND DE	Mount Oxiey Hote

Government Gazette Notices (1880, September 17). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 4829. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223777247

	BOURKE DISTRICT.		
Anthony John	Eringonia	Eringonia Hotel	
Austin John	Tankerooka	Royal Hotel	
Buckley John	Yanta Bulla	Yanta Bulla Hotel	
Batten James	Road—Brewarrina to Queensland	Cato Inn	
Brennan Michael	Native Dog Springs	Native Dog Hotel	
Budd William	New road from Cobar to Nyngen	Gap Inn	
Barton Wakefield	Wanarring, Paroo River	Paroo Inn	
Cornish Henry John	Cobar	Criterion Hotel	
Conway Charles Jos- eph	Mungunyah	Mungunyah Hotel	
Clements Robert	Weelong	Telegraph Hotel	
Crane Charles	Brewarrina	Telegraph Hotel	
Cowell John	Gongolgan	Royal Hotel	
Dovle Thomas	Gumbalara, Paroo River	Gumbalara Hotel	
Davison Thomas (now	Yellow Water-holes,	Curraweena Hotel	
Doyle John	Cobar Road Redbank, Darling River	Redbank Hotel	
Daley John	Road—Cannonbar to Tindary	Three-legs-of-man Hotel	

BOU	RKE DISTRICT-con	linued.	
Davies Thomas	Yanda Creek, Cobar Road	Yanda Creek Hotel	
Ford Robert	Ford's Bridge, Warrego River	Salmonford Hotel	
Field Joseph	Dunlop	Dunlop Hotel	
Fletcher John	Bourke	Carrier's Arms	
Gillett Henry	Cobar	Tattersall's Hotel	
Good Matthew	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Trafalgar Hotel	
Gibb Mary Anne	Darling-street, Bourke	Bourke Hotel	
Gibb Charles	Hilston Road	Burrowa Hotel	
Goldson George	At the lake on the Warrego Road	Lake Hotel	
Huggins Thomas	Louth	Royal Hotel	
Harris George	Bourke	Royal Hotel	
Hagarty Nicholas	Bemery	Half-way House	
Hartmann Thomas	Tindari	Tindari Hotel	
Harrison Robert Cuth- bert	Mulga Creek	Mulga Creek Hotel	
Harrod William	Gidgie Camp	Gidgie Camp Hotel	
Irwin William	Jandra Station	Commercial Hotel	
Kelly Richard J	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel	
King Henry William	Stinking Lagoons	Boundary Hotel	
Luffman John	Killara, Darling River	Wee Water Hotel	
Lunn Joseph	Darling-street, West Bourke	West Bourke Hotel	
		/P1	

Mandelson Joseph	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel	1
Maconochio Goorge	Mara Creek	Traveller's Rest	
Mathoma William	Darling River	Louth Hotel	
Margar Thomas	Newfoundland Run	Shamrock Hotel	
Murray Inomas	Combidate Darling	Tungallana Dant Hotal	
•	Cumbedore, Darling River		
Morrison William	Killara	Exchange Hotel	
Henry			
Morrison James F	Louth	Telegraph Hotel	
Murphy James	Gongolgan	Lame Horse	
Murphy Joseph	Tongo, Paroo River	Tongo Hotel	
Morrison Neil	Cobar	Cobar Hotel	
Peter David	Bourke	Commercial Hotel	
Rice Thomas	Bathurst and Darling Streets Brewarring	Sportsman's Arms	
Read George Charles	West Bourke	Overland Hotel	
Russell John	Culgoa River	Culgoa Hotel	
Robinson Thomas	DZ on Belalie Run	Belalie Hotel	
Uttley James	Brewarrina	Royal Hotel	
Vincent Eliza	Pink Hills, Bogan	Red House	
Theone man	River		
Willock John	Midgery, Bogan River	Coach and Horses	
Ward Margaret	East Toorale	Galway Hotel	
Welden Patrick	Mount Oxley	Mount Oxley Hotel	
Whithread James	Kearnie	Traveller's Rest	
Warmoll Edward	Rounka	Turf Hotel	

1880 cont

Government Gazette Notices (1881, September 13). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 -1900), p. 4697. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from

Austin John (now	Tankerooka	Royal Hotel
Mungovan Mary) Anthony John	Eringonia	Eringonia Hotel
Allen Thomas	D. Z. On Belalie Run	Belalie Hotel
Buckley John	Nidgery, Bogan River Yanta Bulla	Vanta Bulla Hotel
Barton Wakefield	Wanarring, Paroo River	Paroo Inn
Budd William	New Road from Cobar to Nyngen	Gap Inn

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221619452

BOUL	RKE DISTRICT—cont	inued.
Budd James	Yanda Creek, Cobar Road	Yanda Creek Hotel
Cornish Henry John	Cobar	Criterion Hotel
	Gongolgan	
	Brewarrina	
Doyle Thomas	Gumbalara, Paroo River	Gumbalara Hotel
Doyle Juliana Mary	Redbank, Darling River	Redbank Hotel
Dally John	Road, Cannonbar to Tindary	Three Legs of Man Hotel
Dugan Edward	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Jolly Waggoner
Desmet Arthur	Native Dog Springs	Native Dog Hotel
Fletcher John	Bourke	Carrier's Arms
Fitzgerald Patrick	Mungunyah	Mungunyah Hotel
Gillett Heury	Cobar	Tattersall's Hotel
Good Matthew	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Trafalgar Hotel
Gibb Mary Ann	Darling-street, Bourke	Bourke Hotel
Gibb Charles	Hillston Road	Burrowa Hotel
	Bourke	
Hagarty Nicholas	Bemery	Half-way House
Hartmann Thos. (now Phillips Henry)	Tindari	Tindari Hotel
Harrison Robert C	Mulga Creek	Mulga Creek Hotel
Harrod William	Gidgie Camp	Gidgie Camp Hotel
Hardin George	Road, Brewarrina to Queensland	Cato Inn
Howell John	Not stated	Howell's Stony Creel

1881 cont

11	r	Paral III 4 1
M'Cullow Thomas (now	Louth	Royal Hotel
Irwin William	Jandra Station	Commercial Hotel
Jewell Henry (now Wheeler Edmund)	Ularara	
Kelly Richard J	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
	Stinking Lagoons (now Barringun)	Boundary Hotel (now New Boundary Hotel)
Laffman John	Killara, Darling River	Wee Water Hotel
Lunn Joseph		West Bourke Hotel
Morrison Neil	Cobar	Cobur Hotel
M'Phee Norman	Ford's Bridge, Warrego River	Salmonford Hotel
Mandelson Joseph	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Mathews Patrick	Darling River	Louth Hotel
Murray Thomas		Shamrock Hotel
Montpensier John		Traveller's Rest Hotel
Morrison James F	Louth	Telegraph Hotel
Murphy James	Gongolgan Tongo, Paroo River	Lame Horse
Murphy Joseph	Tongo, Paroo River	Tongo Hotel
Morrison William H	Killara	Exchange Hotel
Newton John	Brewarrina	Telegraph Hotel
	Weelong	
Peter David	Bourke	Commercial Hotel
Phillips Henry (now Colless Wm. Henry)	Yellow Waterholes	Curraweens Hotel
Reed George Chas. (now Willoughby Thos.)	West Bourke	
Rice Thos. (now Davis Samuel)	Brewarrina	Sportsman's Arms
Stewart Álexander	Warrego Road	Lake Hotel
Ward Margaret	East Toorale	Galway Hotel
Welden Patrick	Mount Oxley	Mount Oxicy Hotel
Whitbread James	Kearnie	Traveller's Rest

Government Gazette Notices (1882, May 17). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 -1900), p. 2773. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221704312

[2599]

The Treasury, New South Wales, 16th May, 1882.

THE following Return of Spirit Merchants' Licenses which have been issued during the months of March and April, 1882. upon certificates granted under the "Licensing Act of 1892," is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

Name of Licensee. Situation of Premises.	Situation of Premises	Period of	License.	Name of Licensee. S	Situation of Premises.	Period of License.	
	From	То			From	To	

Name of Licensee.	Situation of Premises.	Period of License.		
Name of Licenses.		From	To	
M'Kenzie Kenneth C Blackshaw John Kirkpatrick A. & Co Hinton & Mackey Warmoll Edward		1582. 28 Feb 31 Mar 28 Feb 28 , 27 ,		

Government Gazette Notices (1882, October 24). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 -1900), p. 5642. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article225832541

	BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.				19
Murray Patrick	Bourke	19 Sept,	1882	18 Sept.,	1883.

Government Gazette Notices (1882, May 17). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 -1900), p. 2776. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221704313

[2600]

The Treasury, New South Wales, 16th May, 1882.

THE following Return of Brewers' Licenses which have been issued during the months of March and April, 1882, upon Certificates granted under the "Licensing Act of 1882," is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

Government Gazette Notices (1882, September 13). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 4760. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article225829515

> The Treasury, New South Wales, 12th September, 1882.

THE following Return of Billiard and Bagatelle Licenses, which have been issued up to date hereof, upon certificates granted under the "Billiard and Bagatelle Licensing Act of 1882," and which expire on 31st December, 1882, is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

Name of Licensee.	Situation and	Sign of House.	Nature of License.	Name of Licensee.	Situation and Sign of House.	Nature of License.
Good Matthew	V	Glen-stree Telegraph Royal Ho	t, Bourke Hotel, B	ourke	do	

Prevot Edward Tattersall's Hotel, Bourke

Government Gazette
Notices (1883, August
31). New South Wales
Government Gazette
(Sydney, NSW: 1832 1900), p. 4737. Retrieved
February 2, 2022, from
http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221658299

Government Gazette
Notices (1883, March
16). New South Wales
Government Gazette
(Sydney, NSW: 1832 1900), p. 1458. Retrieved
February 19, 2022, from
http://nla.gov.au/nla.newsarticle225737810

M'Sorley David	
Good Matthew	
Welden Patrick Buckley Timoth	
Harris George Matthews Patri	

BOURE	E LICENSING DIST	RICT.
Barton Wakefield	Wansaring, Paroo River	Paroo Inn
Buckley John	Yanta Bulla	Yanta Bulla Hotel
Buckley Timothy		
Deignan Bernard	Bourke	Commercial Hotel
Dugan Edward	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Jolly Waggoner Hotel
Fox John H		
Good Matthew		
Harris George	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Harrison Robert C	Mulga Creek	
Harrod William Howell John	Stony Creek, Wilcan-	Gidea Camp Hotel Stony Creek Hotel
Tamin William		Commercial Hotel
Irwin William	Jandra	Old There was Hotel
Leck John	Old Tynapagee	Old Tynapagee Hotel
McPhee Norman	Ford's Bridge	
Matthews Patrick	Louth	Royal Hotel Traveller's Rest Hotel
Montpensier John	Compadore	Telegraph Hotel
Morrison James F	Louth	Telegraph Hotel
Mungovan Mary	Tankarooka	Royal Mail Hotel
Murphy Joseph		Tongo Lake Hotel
Peter David	Bourke	Commerciai Hotel
Prevot Edward Joseph		
Pritchard John C		With some Hotel
Quinlan James	Wittagoons	Wittagoona Hotel
Rigg John K		
Thompson Winifred		Galway Hotel
Ward Margaret Warren Charles	East Toorale	Think Hatel
Wheeler Edmund		
	Kearnie	Traveller's Rest Hotel
Willoughby Thomas A	West Bourke	Oranland Hotel
Duke's Hotel, Bath	urst 1	Billiard
BOURKE LICENSI	NG DISTRICT.	
Telegraph Hotel, Mi		do
Bushman's Arms,		do
Louth Hotel, Louti		do
Royal Hotel, Bourk		do
Royal Hotel, Louth	TO SEE THE SECOND OF THE SECOND SECON	do
BREWARR	INA LICENSING DI	STRICT.
	D. Z. Belalie Run	Belalie Hotel
Anthony Sarah		Commercial Hotel
Anthony John		Eringonia Hotel
Carter James R		Brenda Hotel
Colless Walter C		Royal Hotel
Cowell John		Royal Hotel
Cuffe James	Barringun	Royal Mail Hotel
Davis Samuel C	Brewarrina	Sportsman's Arms
Dunn Henry	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1884, August 29). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 5879. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article225588522

BOURK	E LICENSING DIST	TRICT.
Buckley John	Louth	Yanta Bulla Hotel Louth Hotel
Cason George Deignan Bernard	Bourke	Giddia Camp Hotel Deignan's Commercial Hotel
Donohoe Joseph S	Bourke	Family Hotel
Dugan Nicholas	Bourke	Commercial Hotel
Fitzgerald Patrick	Mungunyah	Mungunyah Hotel
Fox John Henry	Nelvambo	Rankin's Hotel
Good Matthew	Bourke	Telegraph Hotel Paroo Inn
Harrison Robert C	Mulga Creek	Mulga Creek Hotel
Howell John	Stoney Creek	Stoney Creek Hotel
Huggins Thomas	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Leek John	Old Tinapagee	Old Tinapagee Hotel
M'Phee Norman	Ford's Bridge	Salmonford Hotel
Matthews Patrick	Touth	Royal Hotel
Montpensier John	Campadona	Traveller's Rest Hotel
Morrison Jas. Francis	Louth	Telegraph Hotel
	Tankerooka	Royal Hotel
Murphy Joseph	Tonga Lake	Tonga Lake Hotel
Murray John	Roueke	Jolly Waggoner Hotel
Prevot Edward Joseph	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Pritchard John C	Redbank	Redbank Hotel
Rernolds Thomas	Bourke	Bushman's Arms Hotel
Rigg John K	Weelong	Telegraph Hotel
Ryan Martin	Weelong Yanda	Commercial Hotel
Thompson Winifred	Tilpa	Wee Water Hotel
Timbs Joseph	Fast Townson	Galway Inn
Warmell Edw Matthew	Bourke	Turf Hotel
Whithread James	Kearnie	Traveller's Rest Hotel
Willoughby Thomas A.	North Bourke	Overland Hotel
F	OOD LICENSING D	

BREWARRINA LICENSING DISTRICT.

Anthony Sarah	Goodooga	Commercial Hotel
Antony John		Eringonia Hotel
Carter James R		Brenda Hotel
Colless Walter C		Royal Hotel
Cuffe James		Royal Mail Hotel
Davis John		Coach and Horses Hotel
Davis Samuel C		Sportsman's Arms
Dunn James	[12] - [12] [13] [14] [15] [15] [15] [15] [15] [15] [15] [15	Brewarrina Hotel
Harden George	[20] [20] [20] [20] [20] [20] [20] [20]	Cato Inn
Lamph Rebecca		Elmswood Hotel
Mathews James C		Commercial Hotel
Murphy James		Lame Horse Inn
M'Dougall William		Telegraph Hotel
Nawn Hugh		Post Office Hotel
Ryan Edward		Bowrah Hotel
Shaw Alexander		Royal Hotel
Speechley John	Bokbira Creek	Bokhira Hotel
Smith Samuel	Belalie, Warrego River	Belalie Hotel
Whitmarsh Judith E.		Horses & Jockey Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1885, June 12). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 3707. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221694527

	BOURKE LICENS					
Gale William	Hope-street, Bourke	Central Australian Hotel	I May,	1885	30 April,	1886
Grahame H	Lake Eliza	Lake Eliza Hotel	23 April,	"	22 ,,	**
Heseler Edward	Richard-street, Bourke	Great Western Hotel	17 .,	,,	16 ,,	,,
Manning Thomas	North Bourke	Occidental Hotel	20 May,	,,	19 May,	,,

Government Gazette Notices (1885, October 13). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6725. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article219879678

(Bourke Licensin					
Dowling John	Bourke	Carriers' Arms Hotel	12 Sept.,	1885	11 Sept.,	1886
Duaw Alexander	W HSOH-BUTGEU, DOUTKE	Club-nouse Hotel	ry Aug.,	"	To Aug.,	"

Government Gazette Notices (1885, July 24). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 4687. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223985800

	Paragraph Paragraph	
O'Grady A. J	Bourks Licensing District Great Western Hotel, Bourks	Billiard.

Government Gazette Notices (1885, August 19). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 5398. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223987651

BOURI	KE LICENSING DIS	STRICT.
Bilton Arthur Charles Buckley John Deignan Bernard Donohoe Joseph Dugan Nicholas Fox John Henry	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel Yantabulla Hotel Deignan's Commercial Hotel Donohoe's Family Hotel Commercial Hotel Rankin's Hotel
Good Matthew	Bourke	Telegraph Hotel Paroo Inn Gidia Camp Hotel Stoney Creek Hotel
Huggins Thomas Leck John M'Phee, Norman Matthews Patrick	Bourke	Royal Hotel Old Tinapagee Hotel Salmon Ford Hotel Royal Hotel
Montpensier Elizabeth Morrison James F Mungovan Mary Murphy Joseph	Campadore Louth Tankarooka Tonga Lake	Travellers' Rest Hotel Telegraph Hotel Royal Hotel Tonga Lake Hotel
Murray John	Bourke	Jolly Waggoner Hotel Mungunyah Hotel Redbank Hotel Bushman's Arms Hotel
Ryan Martin	Yanda	Commercial Hotel Telegraph Hotel Wee Water Hotel Galway Inn
Warmoll Edward Matthew. Whitbread James Willoughby Thomas A.	Bourke	Turf Hotel Travellers' Rest

Government Gazette Notices (1885, August 19). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 5399. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223987651

	Wassas Diseas	Pollalia Hotel
Allen Thomas	Warrego River	Commercial Hotel
Anthony Sarah	Goodooga	
Carter James R	Culgoa River	Brenda Hotel
Davis John	Nidgery	Coach and Horses Hotel
Davis Samuel Charles	Brewarrina	Sportsman's Arms
Harden George	Cato Creek	Cato Inn
Kelly Richard James	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
Lack Robert	Eringonia	Eringonia Hotel
Lamph Rebecca	Monkey, Bogan River	Elmswood Hotel
M'Dougall William	Goodooga	Telegraph Hotel
Murphy James	Gongolgan	Commercial Hotel
	Eringonia	: BLENCH COUNTY SELECTED TO SELECT COUNTY SELECTED TO SELECTE COUNTY SELECTED TO SELECTED
Nawn Hugh	Birie Creek	Horse and Jockey Hotel
Nicholson William	Culgoa River	
Powell John Hy	Bakhira Crook	
Speechley John	Bokhira Creek	Royal Hotel
Thomson David	Brewarrina	Barral Hatal
Willock John	Gongolgan	Royal Hotel
Willis George F	Angledool	Commercial Hotel

Government Gazette
Notices (1886, August
10). New South Wales
Government Gazette
(Sydney, NSW: 1832 1900), p. 5365. Retrieved
February 2, 2022, from
http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222753955

BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.

Bilton Arthur Charles	Bourke	Tattersall's Hotel
Buckley John	Yantabulla	Yantabulla Hotel
Deignan Bernard	Bourke	Deignan's Commercial Hotel
Donohoe Joseph S	Bourke	Family Hotel
Duggan Edward		Shakespere Hotel
Dugan Nicholas	[6] [프로스(프리아) [8] 프로그리 (10) (10) (10) [8] [8] [8] [8] [8] [8] [8] [8] [8] [8]	Commercial Hotel
Fox John Henry	Nelyambo	Rankin's Hotel
Good Matthew	Bourke	Telegraph Hotel
Goode William Hy	Wanaaring	Paroo Inn
Harrod William	Gidia Camp	Gidia Camp Hotel
Honeyman William	Toorale, Darling River	Galway Hotel
Howell Jane		Stony Creek Hotel
Huggins Thomas	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Leck, John	Tinapagee	Old Tinapagee Hotel
Luffman, Mary		Wee Water Hotel
Matthews Patrick		Royal Hotel
M'Laughlan John	Bourke	Jolly Waggoner Hotel
Morrison James F		Telegraph Hotel
Murphy Joseph	[] [[Tonga Lake Hotel
O'Connor Margaret H	Weelong, Wilcannia Road.	Weelong Hotel
O'Shannassy Michael	Mungunyah	Mungunyah Hotel
Pritchard John C	Redbank	Redbank Hotel

BOURKE LICEN

Robinson William Anson and Glen Sts., Oxford Hotel
Bourke.
Suttor E. J..... Tankarooka, Darling Royal Hotel
River.

Warmoll Robert H. Bourke Turf Hotel
Whitbread James ... Kearnie Traveller's Rest
Willoughby John ... North Bourke Overland Hotel
Wilson Elizabeth ... Campadore Traveller's Rest Hotel

BREWARRINA LICENSING DISTRICT.

Allen Thomas	Bellalie	Bellalie Hotel
Anthony Sarah		Commercial Hotel
Carter James R		
Davis John	Nidgery	Coach and Horses Hotel
Davis Samuel Charles	Brewarrina	Sportman's Arms Hotel
Grogan William	Birie	Horse and Jockey Hotel
Harden George		
Kelly Richard James		
Lack Robert		
M'Dougall William		Telegraph Hotel
Matthews James C		
Morris Thomas L		Royal Hotel
Nawn Hugh		
Ralph Thomas	Gongolgan	
Speechley John		
Thomson David		

Government Gazette Notices (1887, February 4). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 846. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article219934399

The Tree sury, New South Wales, 4th February, 1887.

THE following Return of Billiard and Bagatelle Licenses, which have been issued up to the 31st January, 1887, upon certificates granted under the "Billiard and Bagatelle Licensing Act of 1832," and which expire on the 31st December, 1887, is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

Name of Licensee.	Situation and Sign of House.	Nature of License.
Bilton Arthur C. Deignan Bernard Donohoe Joseph Duggan Edward Gale William Huggins Thomas Matthews Patrick Meadows Arthur Warmoll Robert	Shakespere Hotel, Bourke	Billiard. do do do do do do do do

	BREWARRINA LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Davis Samuel C Dunn Henry Fitzgerald Patrick	Engonia Hotel, Engonia Sportsman's Arms Hotel, Brewarrina Telegraph Hotel, Brewarrina Royal Mail Hotel, Barringun Royal Hotel, Brewarrina	Billiard. do do do do

BOURK	E LICENSING DIST	TRICT.
Barton Edmund Bilton Arthur Charles.	Wanaaring	Paroo Inn Tattersall's Hotel
Buckley John		
Conway Charles J	Mangurah	Munguyah Hotel
Dugan Edward		
Fox John Henry		
Green Richard	Bourke	Exchange Hotel
Hogan Michael	Fast Toorslie	Galway Hotel
Huggins Thomas	Rourke	Royal Hotel
Lennon John	Roughe	Family Hotel
Ma thews Patrick	Louth	Royal Hotel
Meadows Arthur	Ronaka	Telegraph Hotel
M'Kinnon John		Giddea Camp Hotel
M'Laughtin John	Rourke	
M'Phee Norman	Ford's Bridge Boad	Salmon Ford Hotel
Morrison James F	Louth	Telegraph Hotel
O'Connor Margaret H.		Telegraph Hotel
Pritchard John C	Dadbank	
Rogers C. F.	Stange Crock	Stoney Creek Wotel
Dran Martin	Vanda Wilsonsia	Commercial Hotel
Ryan Martin	Road.	Commercial Hosel
Shaw Donald		Commercial Hotel
Skipper Henry	Wee-water	Wee-water Hotel
Suttor E. J	Tankarooka, Darling River.	Royal Hotel
Whitbread James		Traveller's Rest
Willoughby John, sen		
Wilson Elizabeth		

Government Gazette Notices (1887, August 3). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 5066. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222091347

Government Gazette Notices (1887, March 4). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900), p. 1539. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224182351



Government Gazette Notices (1887, December 9). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 8204. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article219930880

	BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Robinson William	BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT. Oxford Hotel, Glen-street, Bourke	Billiard.

Government Gazette Notices (1887, August 3). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900), p. 5067. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222091347

Allen Thomas	Bellalie	Bellalie Hotel
Arnold Mars		
Carter James R		
Davis Samuel C		
Harden George		
Kelly Richard Jam's	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
Lack John	Brewarrins	Royal Hotel
Lack Robert	Engonia	Eringonia Hotel
M'Dougall William	Goodooga	Telegraph Hotel
M'intosh William	Goodooga	Commercial Hotel
Matthews James C	Angle lool	Commercial Hotel
Nawn Hugh	Engonia	Post Office Hotel
Ralph Thomas	Gongolgan	Commercial Hotel
Shaw Alexander	The Birie River	Horse & Jockey Hot

Government Gazette Notices (1888, February 10). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1195. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article219938673

(BOURKE LICENSIN	O DISTRICT.				
Goode William H	Byerock Wansaring 4-mile, near Bourke Cobar Road	Royal Hotel	8 ,,	" ···	7 "	1889 " "

Bilton Arthur C Dewhurst Daniel Duggan Edward Fry Valter Gale William II Green Richard Houlahan Denis Lennon John Martlew Robert Robinson William Toy Frederick	Great Western Hotel, Bourke	Billiard. do do do do do do do do do do	Government Gazette Notices (1888, February 10). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 1203. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article219938676
Meadows Arthur Meadows Arthur		Billiard do	Government Gazette Notices (1888, March 13). New South Wales Government Gazette

(Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 1879. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222122697

Government Gazette Notices (1888, May 4). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 3203. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222760837

Dewhurst Daniel	Richard-street, Bourke	Great Western Hotel	17 April,	1888	16 April,	1889
Quinn William	Richard-street, Bourke North Bourke	Central Australian Hotel Bridge Hotel	1 May, 16 April,	,,	30 ,,	"

Government Gazette Notices (1889, February 22). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1476. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224315254

	Bourke Licensing District.	()
Anderson Thomas	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Billiard,
Bilton Arthur C	Tattersall's Hotel, Bourks	do
Bourne Charles W	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Duggan Edward	Shakespere Hotel, Bourke	do
Fry Walter	Royal Exchange Hotel, Bourke	
Gale William	Central Australian Hotel, Bourke	
Glover William	Commercial Hotel, Bourke	do
Goode William H		
Green Richard	Royal Hotel, Mitchell-street, Bourke	
Hart Arthur H	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Houlahan Denis	Carriers' Arms, Byrock	do
Lennon John	Family Hotel, Bourke	do
Luscombe Edward M	Post Office Hotel, Bourke	do
Meadows Arthur	Telegraph Hotel, Bourke	
Murrell Edward E		do
Robinson William	Oxford Hotel, Bourke	do

Government Gazette Notices (1890, February 13). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1287. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article223596146

	BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Anderson R	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Billiard.
Anthony John	Eringonia	do
Caro Albert	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Davis Samuel C	Royal Hotel, Bourke	do
Fitzgerald Patrick	Royal Mail Hotel, Barringun	do
Fry Walter	Royal Exchange Hotel, Bourke	do
Gale William	Central Australian Hotel, Bourke	do
Luscombe Edward M	Post Office Hotel, Bourke	do
Martlew Robert	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Meadows Arthur	Telegraph Hotel, Bourke	do
Morgan William	Tattersall's Hotel, Bourke	do
Murphy Issues	Pattership Hotel, Dourke	100 En 100
Murphy James	Family Hotel, Darling street, Bourke	do
Nawn Hugh	Post Office Hotel, Enngonia	do
Shaw Donald	Shakespeare Hotel, Bourke	do
Stevenson Alexander	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Swanson Daniel	Carriers' Arms, Byerock	do
Toy Frederick	Royal Hotel, Louth	do

Government Gazette Notices (1890, August 22). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6645. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224319898

The Treasury, New South Wales, 22nd August, 1890.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses, which have been issued from the 1st June to 31st July, 1890, upon Certificates granted under the "Licensing Acts, 1882-1883," is published for general information.

G. EAGAR, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

Name of Licenses.	Situation of House.	Sign of House.	Period of License			
			From		To	
	BOTTER LI	CENSING DISTRICT.				
Baker Mary Ann	Gumbalie		6 July,	1890	5 July,	1891
Bentick Bennett	Barringun	Bentick's Hotel	31 "	" ···	100000000000000000000000000000000000000	
Deignan William	Curraweens	Curraweena Hotel		,	2 ,,	,,
Durrington Edward	Sturt-street, Bourke	Union Hotel		,,	5 "	**
Harvey William S	Mungunyah	Mungunyah Hotel		,,	8 "	**
ames Isaac	North Bourke	Occidental Hotel		,,	2 ,,	**
Lennon John		Great Western Hotel		,, ,	9 "	**
Murrell Edward E		Royal Hotel		,,		**
Robb James Augustus		Royal Hotel		,,		99
Robertson John C		Lake Eliza Hotel		,,	I Aug.,	
Robinson John	Barringun Road	Warraweena Hotel	10 June,	,,	9 June,	**
Robinson William	Bourke			,,		98
wanson Daniel	Bye Rock	Carrier's Arms Hotel		,,		**
Williams John	Barringun Road	Grass Hut Hotel	to June,	,,	9 June,	**

Government Gazette Notices (1891, May 15). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 3609. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222094369

	BOURKE LI	CENSING DISTRICT.				
Donoghue Joseph S Gale William Kennedy Stephen	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Gladstone Hotel	3 May, 1 ,, 3 ,,	1891 "	2 May, 30 April, 2 May,	" " 1893

Government Gazette Notices (1891, August 21). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6526. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222127650

	BOURE	E LICENSING DIS	TRICT.
1	Allen Thomas Bloxham Horace K. Braithwaite Watson Buckley John Davis Samuel C Fry Walter Green Richard Harrison Eleanor Meadows Arthur Morgan William Morrison James F. Murphy James M'Kinnon John M'Laughlin John. Nawn Hugh Paskins William Peters Elizabeth Ralph Thomas Riely George Rodgers Charles F. Ryan Martin Shaw Donald Vernon Ronald S.	Redbank Engonia Yantabulla Mitchell-st., Bourke Mitchell-st., Bourke Ford's Bridge Kearnie Mitchell-st., Bourke Mitchell-st., Bourke Louth Darling-st., Bourke Giddea Camp Mitchell-st., Bourke Engonia Campadore Wilson-st., Bourke Gongolgan East Toorale Stoney Creek Yanda Wilcannia Rd. Gelen-street., Bourke	Redbank Hotel Engonia Hotel Yantabulla Hotel Royal Hotel Royal Exchange Hotel Salmon Ford Hotel Travellers' Rest Hotel Telegraph Hotel Telegraph Hotel Telegraph Hotel Family Hotel Giddea Camp Hotel Jolly Waggoner Hotel Jolly Waggoner Hotel Travellers' Rest Hotel Commercial Hotel Commercial Hotel Galway Hotel Soney Creek Hotel Commercial Hotel Soney Creek Hotel Commercial Hotel Shakespeare Hotel

Nothing pertinent in Brewarrina

Government Gazette Notices (1892, February 26). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1621. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222977778

Box	URKE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Anderson R	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Billiard
Braithwaite Watson	Enngonia Hotel, Enngonia	di
Davis Samuel C	Royal Hotel, Bourke	do
Donohoe Joseph S	Gladstone Hotel, Bourke	do
Dorsey Frances M	Royal Mail Hotel, Barringun	do
Drew Cornelius J	Telegraph Hotel, Mitchell-street, Bourke.	do
Fitzgerald Patrick	Post Office Hotel, Bourke	do
Fry Walter	Royal Exchange Hotel, Bourke	do
Gale William	Central Australian Hotel, Bourke	do
Hinds Ellen	Post Office Hotel, Louth	do
James Isaac	Occidental Hotel, North Bourke	do
Martlew Robert S	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Nawn Hugh	Post Office Hotel, Enngonia	do
Paget Francis	Tattersall's Hotel, Mitchell-street, Bourke.	do.
Riley Samuel	Commercial Hotel, Byerock	do
Shaw Donald	Shakespeare Hotel, Bourke	do
Stevenson Alexander	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Thomas Charles E	('arrier's Arms Hotel, Byerock	do
Vernon Ronald S		do

Government Gazette Notices (1892, March 15). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 2149. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222041668

		600
Bo	URKE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Drew George E	Union Hotel, Bourke	Billiard.

Government Gazette Notices (1893, February 24). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1688. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220967949

Bo	URRE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Anderson R	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Billiard. do do do do do do do
Donohoe Joseph S	Gladstone Hotel, Bourke	do
Drew Cornelius J	Telegraph Hotel, Mitchell-street, Bourke.	do
Fitzgerald Patrick	Post Office Hotel, Bourke	do
Gale William	Central Australian Hotel, Bourke	do
Hinds Ellen	Post Office Hotel, Louth	do
Jackson Edwin	Royal Mail Hotel, Barringun	do
James Isaac	Occidental Hotel, North Bourke	do
Martlew Robert S	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
Nawn Hugh	Post Office Hotel, Enngonia	do
Paget Francis	Tattersall's Hotel, Mitchell-street, Bourke.	do
Riley Samuel	Commercial Hotel, Byerock	do
Shaw Donald	Shakespeare Hotel, Bourke	do
Stevenson Alexander	Mitcheil-street, Bourke	do
Whittaker Henry C	Enngonia Hotel, Enngonia	do
Williams Robert	Royal Hotel, Louth	do

BREV	VARRINA LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Gallegos Phillip Martin James M Matthews James C M'Dougall William	Royal Hotel, Brewarrina	Billiard do do do do

Government Gazette Notices (1893, August 18). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6430. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222120805

	KE LICENSING DIS	
Allen Thomas	Belalie	Belalie Hotel
Bentinck Bennett	Mitchell-st., Bourke	Royal Exchange Hotel
Buckley John	Yantabulla	Yantabulla Hotel
Drew Cornelius J	Mitchell-st., Bourke	Telegraph Hotel
Green Richard		
Johnson Edward D	Knngonia	Post Office Hotel
Kennedy Patrick J	Giddea Camp	Giddea Camp Hotel
M'Laughlin John	Mitchell-st., Bourke	Jolly Waggoner Hotel
Mathison Donald	Bourke	Commercial Hotel
Morrison James F		
Moses Simeon S		
Murphy Daniel	Bourke	Family Hotel
Murphy James	Gongolgon	Commercial Hotel
O'Malley Charles	Redbank	Redbank Hotel
Paul James H	East Toorale	Galway Hotel
Rodgers Charles F	Stoney Creek	Stoney Creek Hotel
Ryan Martin	Yanda, Wilcannia Rd.	Commercial Hotel
Shaw Donald	Mitchell-st., Bourke	Shakespeare Hotel
Warmole Louisa	Kearnie	Kearnie Hotel
Whittaker Henry C		
Wilson Elizabeth	Campadore	Traveller's Rest Hotel
Williams Robert	Louth	Royal Hotel

Cunneen Peter	Biree River	Biree Hotel
Galligos Philip	Angledool	Commercial Hotel
Hagarty Dennis	Brewarrina	Royal Hotel
Kelly Richard James	Brewarrina	Brewarrina Hotel
M'Dougall William	Brewarrina	Sportsman's Arms Hotel
MacCarthy John	Cato Creek	Cato Inn
Martin James M	Goodooga	Telegraph Hotel
Murphy Andrew	Bokhara	Bokhara Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1894, February 23). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1297. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222336486

230	URKE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Anderson R. Astill George Byers Peter W. Diecke Thomas Donohoe Joseph S. Fitzgerald Patrick Gale William James Isaac Moses Simeon S. M'Lauglin John Pearson Leonard S. Shaw Donald Stevenson Alexander Whittaker Henry C. Williams Robert	Byerock Hotel, Byerock Royal Hotel, Byerock Royal Mail Hotel, Barringun Gladstone Hotel, Bourke Post Office Hotel, Bourke Central Australian Hotel, Bourke Occidental Hotel, North Bourke Royal Hotel, Bourke Harp of Erin Hotel, Bourke Post Office Hotel, Louth Shakespeare Hotel, Bourke Mitchell-street, Bourke Enngonia Hotel, Enngonia	Billiard do

Government Gazette Notices (1894, August 24). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 5339. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222190366

BOUR	KE LICENSING DIS	TRICT.
Allen Thomas	Belalie Yantabulla Louth Bourke Mitchell-st., Bourke Bourke East Tooral Ford's Bridge Near Bourke Mitchell-st., Bourke Bourke Mitchell-st., Bourke Gongolgon Redbank Erngonia Stoney Creek Yanda, Wilcannia Rd. Mitchell-st., Bourke Kearnie Enngonia Campadore	Belalie Hotel Yantabulla Hotel Telegraph Hotel Telegraph Hotel Telegraph Hotel Telegraph Hotel Commercial Hotel Galway Hotel Salmon Ford Hotel Gidea Camp Hotel Harp of Erin Hotel Hotel Hotel Commercial Hotel Commercial Hotel Redbank Hotel Fost Office Hotel Soney Creek Hotel Soney Creek Hotel Commercial Hotel Shakespeare Hotel Kearnie Hotel Knngonia Hotel Traveller's Rest Hotel

SPECIAL LICENSING COURT

A special Licensing Court was held at the Courthouse, Bourke, on Wednesday, 19th instant, before Mr. C. M'A. King, P.M., and R. M. Hughes, J.P., when the following renewals of publicans' licenses were considered and granted:—

Donald Shaw Commercial Hotal Rounke

Donald Shaw, Commercial Hotel, Bourke, Francis Good, Telegraph Hotel, Bourke, Donald Matheson, Jolly Wagzoners' Ho-

tel. Bourke.

James Tobin, jun., Union Hotel, Bourke, John M'Loughlin, Harp of Erin Hotel, Bourke.

Emma M'Kinnon, Gidgea Camp Hotel, Barringun-road.

Henry Charles Whittaker, Enngonia Hotel, Enngonia.

Mary Ann Baker, Gumbalie Hotel, Gumbalie. James Murphy, Gongolgon Hotel, Gon-

golgon. Henry Augustus Gillett, Telegraph Hotel,

Louth.

Robert Williams, Royal Hotel, Louth. Thomas Trapp, Galway Hotel, I Toorale.

Elizabeth Wilson, Travellers' Rest Hotel.

Compadore.
Jas. Whitbread, Kearney Hotel, Kearney. William O'Connor, Family, Hotel, Bourke. Isaac James, Occidental Hotel, North Bourke,

Martin Ryan, Commercial Hotel, Yanda. Daniel Quirk, Carriers' Arms Hotel, Wanaaring

John Boland, Redbank Hotel, Redbank. Charles T. Rogers, Stoney Creek Hotel, Stoney Creek.

John Buckley, Yantabulla Hotel, Yantabulla.

Thomas Allen, Belalie Hotel, Belalie. Edward Wood, Mungunyah Hotel, Mungunyah.

Stibbard, Shakespeare Hotel, James Bourke.

Simeon Solomon Moses, Royal Hotel, Bourke.

John O'Shannessey, Post Office Hotel Enngonia.

The application of John Willock, for a renewal of the license for the Gongolgon Hotel, Gongolgon, was postponed for a week.

SPECIAL LICENSING COURT (1895, June 22). Western Herald (Bourke, NSW: 1887 - 1970), p. 2. Retrieved February 14, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article143223858

Government Gazette Notices (1895, August 27). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900), p. 5502. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from

http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220963421

BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.

Allen Thomas	Belalie	Belalie Hotel
Boland John	Redbank	Redbank Hotel
Buckley John	Yantabulla	Yantabulla Hotel
Gillett Henry A	Louth	Telegraph Hotel
Good Francis	Bourke	Telegraph Hotel
Green Richard	Ford's Bridge	Salmon Ford Hotel
M'Kinnon Emma	Barringun Road, near Bourke	Gidgea Camp Hotel
M'Loughlin John	Bourke	Harp of Erin Hotel
Mathison Donald	Bourke	Jolly Waggoner Hotel
Moses Simeon S	Bourke	Royal Hotel
Murphy James	Gongolgon	Commercial Hotel
O'Connor William	Bourke	Family Hotel
O'Shannassey John	Enngonia	Post Office Hotel
Rodgers Charles F	Stoney Creek	Stoney Creek Hotel
Ryan Martin	Yanda	Commercial Hotel
Shaw Donald	Bourke	Commercial Hotel
Stibbard James	Mitchell-st., Bourke	Shakespeare Hotel
Trapp Thomas	East Toorale	Galway Hotel
Whitbread James	Kearnie	Kearnie Hotel
Whittaker Henry C	Enngonia	Enngonia Hotel
Wilson Elizabeth	Campadore	Traveller's Rest Hotel
Williams Robert	Louth	Royal Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1896, February 18). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 -1900), p. 1225. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222650165

Billiards - none of ours

Government Gazette Notices (1896, February 18). New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 -1900), p. 1225. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.newsarticle222650165

	(B) 보면 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	
Byers Peter W	Royal Hotel, Byrock	Billiard.
Donohoe Joseph S		do
Fitzgerald Patrick		do
Col Section I morrich	Cost Office Hotel, Bourke	
Gale William	Central Australian Hotel, Bourke	do
James Isaac	Occidental Hotel, North Bourke	do
Langwell Hugh	Mitchell-street, Bourke	do
M'Lennan James	Tattersall's Hotel, Bourke	do
Morrison James F	Royal Hotel, Louth	do
Moses Simeon S	Royal Hotel, Bourke	do
O'Shannessy John		do
Pearson Leonard S	Post Office Hotel, Louth	do
Stibbard Jas	Shakespeare Hotel, Bourke	do
Whittaker Henry C	Engonnia Hotel, Engonnia	do
Wilson Wilson bak	Translation Deat Heist Commedian	D
wilson Engageth	Traveller's Rest Hotel, Compadore, near Louth.	Bagatelle

Government Gazette Notices (1897, February 20). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 1334. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224341620

В	OURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Campbell Charles Davis Samuel Charles Donohoe Joseph S Fitzgerald Patrick James Isaac	Gladstone Hotel, Bourke Post Office Hotel, Bourke Occidental Hotel, North Bourke Mitchell-street, Bourke Röyal Hotel, Bourke Post Office Hotel, Louth Royal Hotel, Louth Shakespeare Hotel, Bourke Engonnia Hotel, Engonnia	Billiard. do

Government Gazette Notices (1897, August 24). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6077. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222349313

Allen Thomas		Belalie			Dalalia II-4.1
Astill George		Bourke	•••		Belalie Hotel
Buckley John		Yantabulla	•••		Family Hotel
Davis Harry					Yantabulla Hotel
Cillate Harry		Yandra	•••		Commercial Hotel
Gillett Henry A.		Louth	•••		Telegraph Hotel
Good Francis		Bourke	•••		Telegraph Hotel
McPhee Norman		Ford's Brid	ge		Salmon Ford Hotel
Matheson Donald	•••	Bourke	•••	•••	Jolly Waggoner's Hotel
Moses Simeon S.	•••	Bourke	•••		Royal Hotel
Murphy James	•••	Gongolgon	•••		Commercial Hotel
O'Shannassey John		Enngonia			Post Office Hotel
Paskins William		Campadore			Traveller's Rest Hote
Peter William		Bourke			
Rodgers Charles F.		Stoney Cree			Stoney Creek Hotel
Shaw Donald		Bourke			
Stibbard James		Danak			(1)
Whittaker Henry C.		Enngonia		***	Enngonia Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1897, October 19). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 7577. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222836267

BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.							
Braithwaite Watson Sibraa John	Mitchell-street, Bourke Wanaaring Road	Carrier's Arms Hotel Cooleyarboora Hotel	12 Sept.,	1897 "			

Government Gazette Notices (1898, January 21). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 519. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220946221

The Treasury, New South Wales, 21st January, 1898.

THE following Return of Publicans' Licenses, which have been issued from the 1st to 31st December, 1897, under the "Licensing Acts, 1882-1883," is published for general information.

F. KIRKPATRICK, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

	eu	81	Period of License.			
Name of Licensee.	Situation of House.	Sign of House.	From	/ To		
	BOURKE LI	CENSING DISTRICT.				
Fitzgerald Patrick	Oxley-street, Bourke	Post Office Hotel	20 Dec., 1897	19 Dec., 1898		
	BROKEN HILL	LICENSING DISTRICT.				

Government Gazette Notices (1898, August 26). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6836. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220994310

Allen Theman		Dalalia			Belalie Hotel
Allen Thomas	1212121	Belalie	•••		
Astill George		Bourke `	•••		Family Hotel
Buckley John		Yantabulla	***	0.000	Yantabulla Hotel
Connell John	***	Jandra	***	7-1-6	Commercial Hotel
Gillett Henry		Louth	•••	•••	Telegraph Hotel
Good Francis		Mitchell-st.,	Bourk	e	Telegraph Hotel
Laffin Richard			•••		Commercial Hotel
McPhee Norman		Ford's Bridg	ge		Salmon Ford Hotel
Matheson Donald					Jolly Waggoner's
Moses Simeon S.		Mitchell-st.,	Bourk	e	Royal Hotel
Murphy James		Gongolgin			Commercial Hotel
	Uterior.	Enngonia	***		Post Office Hotel
Peter William A.					Caledonian Hotel
Robertson Richard		Campadore			Traveller's Rest
Rodgers Charles F.		Stoney Cree		10-74 754 754	Stoney Creek Hotel
Stibbard James					Shakespeare Hotel
Whittaker Henry C					Enngonia Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1898, August 26). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6861. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220994315

	BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.		
Shaw Donald	 / Tattersall's Hotel, Bourke	***	 Billiard.

Government Gazette Notices (1899, August 22). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6333. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221005925

Allen Thomas	***	Warrego	***		Belalie Hotel
Buckley John					Yantabulla Hotel
Connell John			•••		Commercial Hotel
Gillett Henry		Louth	•••		Telegraph Hotel
Good Francis		Mitchell-st.,	Bourke	e	Telegraph Hotel Traveller's Rest Hotel
Hogan Mary A.		Compadore	•••		Traveller's Rest Hotel
Hogan Mary A. McPhee Norman	***	Ford's Bridg	ge		Salmon Ford Hotel
Matheson Donald					Jolly Waggoner's Hotel

Name.	Situation	of Hous	e,	Sign of House.
BOURKE	LICENSING	DIST	RIC	T-continued.
Moses Simeon	Bourke	•••	•••	Royal Hotel
Murphy James	Bourke	•••		Family Hotel
O'Shannassey Mary A	nn Enngonia	•••		Post Office Hotel
Peter William A	Bourke	•••		Caledonian Hotel
	Stoney Cre	ek	•••	Stoney Creek Hotel Commercial Hotel
Stagg Charles	Bourke	•••		
	Bourke	•••		Shakespeare Hotel
Whittaker Henry C.		•••	•••	Enngonia Hotel

BREWA	RRINA LICENSING	DISTRICT.
Colless Arthur W Colless Walter Charle	. Cato, near Brewarrin s Bathurst-street, Bre warrina	a Cato Hotel - Sportsman's Arms Hotel
Conway Patrick .	. Bree River, near Brewarrina	
Edgley James	. Angledool	. Commercial Hotel
Hagarty Denis J	. Goodooga	
McDougall William .	. Bathurst-street, Browarrina	- Exchange Hotel
O'Neill John	. Bathurst-street, Brewarrina	- Royal Hotel
Why Alfred	. Gongolgon	. Commercial Hotel
Woolfrey Edwin O'Dillo	Bookhara, Brewarrin	a Bookhara Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1899, October 17). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 7853. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221009890

	Bourk	LICENSING DISTRICT					
Walsh George	Mitchell-street, Bourke	Carrier's Arms	***	***	12 Sept.,	1899 11 Sept.,	1900

Government Gazette Notices (1900, January 23). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 615. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221012557

The Tressury, New South Wales, 23rd January, 1900.

THE following Return of PUBLICANS' LICENSES, which have been issued from the 1st to 31st December, 1899, under the "Liquor Act, 1898," is published for general information.

F. KIRKPATRICK, Under Secretary for Finance and Trade.

	50 J. 197	e: 4 17		Period o	d License.
Name of Licensee.	Situation of House.	Sign of House.	Fi	om	To
	, n	17 1940023T			
	BOURKE	LICENSING DISTRICT.			
Fitzgerald Patrick	Oxley-street, Bourke	Post Office Hotel	20 Dec.	, 1899	19 Dec., 1900
	BROKEN HI	LL LICENSING DISTRICT.			

Government Gazette Notices (1900, May 15). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 3773. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222498944



Government Gazette Notices (1900, September 18). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW : 1832 - 1900)*, p. 7285. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224602502

				BOURKE	LI	CENSING DISTRICT.								
Goldson George	Lake E	liza				Lake Eliza Hotel		 2	Aug.	1900	.1	1.	Aug,	1901
Green Thomas M.	Bourke			•••		Cambridge Hotel		12		,,,				**
Hand Thomas	Bourke	•••				Club House Hotel		 19		,,				
Luscombe Edward Mann	Bourke					Federal Hotel		 24		**			,,	
Pearson Leonard Sydney	Louth	0.000				Post Office Hotel		16	**	n _				33
Wade Abraham	Coolev	Harbour.	nea	r Bourke		Cooley Harbour He	otel		Sept.				Sept.	

Government Gazette Notices (1900, August 21). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6515. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222758863

Astill Joseph Elias Egan John Edward French Robert Hobson Arthur James James Isaac Mercer Martin Peter David Robinson William		Bourke North Bourke Gumbalie Barringun Bourke	••• •••			Warraweena Hotel Carrier's Arms Union Hotel Occidental Hotel Gumbalie Hotel Carrier's Arms Oxford Hotel	 	17 " 31 " 6 " 3 " 8 " 20 " 19 June,	1900	16 " 30 " 5 " 2 " 7 " 19 " 18 June,	1901
Shaw Donald Williamson James	:::	Bourke Redbank	 Dans	 		Tattersall's Hotel Redbank Hotel ACENSING DISTRIC	 ••	22 July, 9 "	" ···		"
Maxwell Joseph	•••			···	 NA 1	Royal Hotel	 }	5 July,	1900	00	1901
Merry John Theodore O'Neill Elizabeth Agne Weber Henry		New Angledool Bathurst-street, Weilmoringle	Brewar	rina		New Angledool Ho Barwon Hotel Holmwood Hotel	 ***	27 ,, 4 ,, 12 Aug.,	» ···	3 ,,))))))

Government Gazette Notices (1900, September 18). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 7285. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224602502

				BOURKE	LI	CENSING DISTRICT.									
Goldson George	Lake E	liza	•••			Lake Eliza Hotel	•••		2	Ang.,	190	0	1.	Aug,	1901
Green Thomas M.	Bourke		•••	•••		Cambridge Hotel			12						21
Hand Thomas	Bourke	***	***	***		Club House Hotel	***		19		**	•••	18	**	"
Luscombe Edward Mann	Bourke	•••	•••	•••		Federal Hotel	•••	•••	24	**	**	•••	23	,,	,,
Pearson Leonard Sydney	Louth		•••			Post Office Hotel	***	••		,,	27	••			22
Wade Abraham	Cooley	Harbour	, near	Bourke		Cooley Harbour H	otel	••••	3	Sept.,	"	••••	2	Sept.,	**

Government Gazette Notices (1900, August 21). *New South Wales Government Gazette (Sydney, NSW: 1832 - 1900)*, p. 6500. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222758864

	, , ,	KE LICENS			
Allen Thomas		Warrego	•••		Belalie Hotel
Buckley John		Yantabulla	•••	•••	Yantabulla Hotel
Dugan Edward		Bourke			Commercial Hotel
Giliett Henry		Louth			Telegraph Hotel
Gillett Henry Good Francis			Bourke		Telegraph Hotel

Hogan Mary Augusta	Campadore	•••		Traveller's Rest Hotel
Lawler William Henry	Jandra			Commercial Hotel
Matheson Donald				Jolly Waggoner's Hotel
McPhee Norman		ze	•••	Salmon Ford Hotel
Moses Simeon Solomon	Bourke		•••	Royal Hotel
Murphy James				Family Hotel
O'Shannassey Mary	Enngonia	•••		Post Office Hotel
Ann. Peter William A	Bourke			Caledonian Hotel
	Stoney Cree	k		Stoney Creek Hotel
Stagg Charles	Mitchell-st	Bourke		Shakespeare Hotel
Warmoll Robert Henry		•••		Enngonia Hotel

BREWAR	RINA LICENSI	NG 1	JISTRICI.
Colless Arthur William	Cato Creek, near warrina.	Bre-	Cato Hotel
Colless Walter Charles	Bathurst-street, warrina.	Bre-	Sportsman's Arms Hotel.
Conway Patrick	Biree Creek, near warrina.	Bre-	Biree Hotel
Edgley James	Angledool		Commercial Hotel
Hagarty Denis Joseph	Goodooga		Telegraph Hotel
McDougall William	Bathurst-street, warrina.	Bre-	Exchange Hotel
O'Neill John	warrina.		(Tit.)
Why Alfred	Gongolgon	•••	Commercial Hotel
Why Alfred Woolfrey Edwin O'Dillo.	Bookhara, near warrina.	Bre-	Bookhara Hotel

Government Gazette Notices (1901, August 23). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 6482. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222065482

```
BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.
Allen Thomas
                   ... Warrego River
                                        ... Belalie Hotel
                   ... Louth
Brown William J.
                                           Telegraph Hotel
                                  ...
Campbell Charles
                      Bourke
                                           Telegraph Hotel
                                  ...
Dugan Edward
                                           Commercial Hotel
                      Bourke
                   ...
                                        ... Traveller's Rest Hote
Lawler Bridget
                      Compadore
                   ...
                      Mitchell-st., Bourke ... Jolly Waggoner's Hotel
Matheson Donald
                                           Yantabulla Hotel
McKeown Felix
                      Yantabulla ...
                   ***
McPhee Norman
                   ... Ford a Bridge
                                        ... Salmon Ford Hotel
```

```
BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT-continued.
Murphy James
                   ... Bourke
                                         ... Family Hotel
U'Shannassey
                                         ... Post Office Hotel
                Mary Enngonia
  Ann.
Rodgers Jane ..
                   ... Stoney Creek
                                         ... Stoney Creek Hotel
                   ... Mitchell-st., Bourke ... Shakespeare Hotel
Stagg Charles ...
               Robert Enngenia
Warmoll
                                        ... Enngonia Hotel
  Henry, jun.
Whittaker Martha A... Mitchell-st., Bourke... Caledonian Hotel
           BREWARRINA LICENSING DISTRICT.
Colless Walter Charles Bathurst-street, Bre- Sportsman's
                                                         Arms
                         warrins.
                                              Hotel
Conway Patrick
                   ... Biree Creek, near Fre- Biree Hotel
                        warrina.
                                        ... Commercial Hotel
Edgley James ...
                      New Angledool
Hagarty Denis Joseph Goodooga
                                        ... Telegraph Hotel
McDougall Jane (Exe- Bathurst-street, Bre- Exchange Hotel
 cutrix of the late
                        warring.
  William McDougall)
O'Neill John ...
                   ... Bathurst-street, Bre- Royal Hotel
                         warrina.
Woolfrey
             Edwin
                      Bookhara, near Bre- Bookhara Hctel
  O'Dillo.
                        warrina.
```

Government Gazette Notices (1901, February 22). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 1371. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article226375958

				BOURK	E LI	CENSING DISTRICT.				
Hamilton Alexander Worthington William	::					East Toorale Hotel Overland Hotel	-223	27 Jan., 9 ,,	26 Jan., 8 "	1902
			BR	EWARR	INA I	ICENSING DISTRICT.				
Coleman John Kirkpatrick Emma Sells Emma		Marra Creek New Angledool Leadnapper			444	Traveller's Rest Hotel Exchange Hotel Leadnapper Hotel	3.81	29 Jan., 14 " 17 "	28 Jan., 13 " 16 "	1902

Government Gazette Notices (1901, September 20). Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 7293. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article226386389

Green Thomas M. Hand Thomas Luscombe Edward Pearson Leonard S. Sibraa John P	Mann	Bourke				••	Cambridge Hotel Club House Hotel Federal Hotel Post Office Hotel Cooley Harbour Hotel		12 Aug, 19 " 24 " 16 " 3 Sept.,	,,	ener.))))
				Br	REWARR	INA .	LICENSING DISTRICT.					
Hansen Henry McMahon Athanasiu Merry George Victor	18	Biree Ri Cato Cre New Ang	ek, near	Brev	varrina		Langboyd Hotel Cato Hotel New Angledool Hotel	:::	21 Aug., 1 , 27 July,	,,	20 Aug., 31 July, 26 "	1902

No Alfred Whye at Gongolgon.

Nothing for Bourke or Brewarrina in 1902 (except Government Gazette Notices (1902, March 21). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 2277. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222077441)

And this is all for 1903!

Government Gazette Notices (1903, October 20). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 7727. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220997802



Government Gazette Notices (1904, May 20). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 4169. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article226408826



Government Gazette Notices (1904, August 23). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 6429. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article226483930

			New South Wales, August, 1904.			
THE following Return of SPIRIT M the "Liquor Act, 1898," is publis	ERCHANTS' LICENSES, which have been issue shed for general information.	od from the 1st to 3 F. KIRKI Under Secretary for	ATRICK,			
Name of Licenses.		Period of License.				
	Situation of Premues.	From	To			

Government Gazette Notices (1905, February 24). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 1396. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220956153

	BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.	
Cuffe James Fitzgerald Patrick Flanagan James McKsown Felix	Royal Mail Hotel, Barringun Post Office Hotel, Bourke Mitchell-street, Bourke Tattersall's Hotel, Barringun	Billiard do do do

Government Gazette Notices (1905, September 22). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001)*, p. 6432. Retrieved February 19, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article220950604

Doohan John J	Hope-street, Bourke Louth Hope-street, Bourke Mitchell-street, Bourke		Cambridge Hotel Post Office Hotel Club House Hotel Federal Hotel	•••	12 Aug, 16 " 19 " 24 "	,,	11 Aug., 15 " 18 " 23 "	1908
---------------	--	--	---	-----	---------------------------------	----	----------------------------------	------

Government Gazette Notices (1905, August 25). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales (Sydney, NSW : 1901 - 2001)*, p. 5790. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221027719

Allen Thomas Buckley John Campbell Charles	***	Warrego I Yantabulla Mitchellas	8		Belalie Hotel Yantabulla Hotel Jolly Waggoner's
Greeves David	(Compador	e		Hotel. Travellers' Rest Hotel
Marsh Roy C McGuire Arthur W. McPhee Mary	1		eek		Caledonian Hotel Stoney Creek Hotel Salmon Ford Hotel
Peter Robert Phillips James F.		Bourke Louth			Commercial Hotel Telegraph Hotel
Tidmarsh Francis F.]	Mitchell-st	t., Bour	ke	Telegraph Hotel

Hagarty Denis Joseph	Goodooga	384	Telegraph Hotel
Hobson Alfred	Bathurst-street, warring.	Bre-	Sportsman's Arms Hotel.
Johnstone William A	Birce River		Birce Hotel
Martin Frank	New Angledool		Commercial Hotel
McDougall Jane	Bathurst-street, warring.	Bre-	Exchange Hotel
O'Neil John	Bathurst-street, warring.	Bre-	Royal Hotel
Woolfrey Edwin O	Control of the Contro		Bokhara Hotel

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1908, August 19). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4570. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article226916568

None of ours.

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1909, August 25). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4678. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221616176

None of ours

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1912, August 21). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 5249. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article221605643

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1913, August 27). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 5335. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article227053164

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1914, August 26). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 5169. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article227675227

Control of the contro		Auto I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I I	717 2000 40 10		The State of the S
		The second secon	h	rd.	Pelalie Hotel Yantabulla Hotel Travellers' Rest Hotel
Maxwell Albert C.	***	Bourke	***		Caledonian Hotel
Rice Mary, widow administratrix	and of	Bourke	•••	***	Telegraph Hotel
the estate of Thomas Rice.	late				
Rodgers Jane		Louth-Wil	cannia	rd.	Stoney Creek Hotel
Wall George A.		Bourke	***	***	Jolly Waggoner's Hotel.
Whittaker Henry C.		Bourke			Commercial Hotel
Wilkie Bernard		Ford's Brie	dge		Salmon Ford Hotel

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1915, August 25). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 5001. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article229422862

```
BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.
                                    ... Yantabulla Hotel
                 ... Yantabulla ...
Baker Walter ...
                 ... Louth-Wilcannia rd. Travellers' Rest Hotel
Greeves David
                                     ... Caledonian Hotel
Maxwell Albert C. ... Bourke
                               ***
                                     ... Telegraph Hotel
                 ... Bourke
                               ***
Rice Mary
                 ... Louth-Wilcannia rd. Stoney Creek Hotel
Rodgers Jane ...
Wall George A. ... Bourke ... Jolly Waggoner's
                                          Hotel.
                                        Commercial Hotel
Whittaker Henry C. ... Bourke
                                     ... Warrego Hotel
                ... Ford's Bridge
Wilkie Bernard
```

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1917, August 31). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4874. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article226219275

BOUR	KE LICENSING DIS	TRICT.
Connell John T. Cronin Charles I.	. Bourke Ford's Bridge Yantabulla Compadore, Louth- Wdcannia road,	Yantabulla Hotel
	. Louth-Wilcannia rd.	Caledonian Hotel Stoney Creek Hotel July Waggoner's Hotel.

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1918, August 23). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4228. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article229538708

Buff, Horatio	Byrock	***		1	Commercial Hotel		 5 July.	1918	4 July.	1913
	Bourke				Union Hotel		 6 .	CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF THE		
O'Shannessy, Mary A	North Bourke				Australian Hotel		 3 "		2 ,,	**
O'Shannessy, Michael E.		***	***		Post Office Hotel		4 "	,,	3 n	"
					Tattersall's Hotel	***	22 .,		21 "	**
	Bourke					***	19 June,		18 June,	23
Warmoll, Robert H	Dry Lake		***	***	Warraweena Hotel	***	 17 July,	,,	16 July,	**

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1918, August 23). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4215. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article229538710

BOI	URKE LICENSING I	DISTRICT.
Barry Joseph F. Connell John T. Lyons Richard A. Rice Mary Rodgers Jane Wall George A.		Yantabulla Hotel Caledonian Hotel

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1919, August 29). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4775. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article222513413

```
BOURKE LICENSING DISTRICT.
Barry Joseph F.
                    ... Bourke
                                           ... Telegraph Hotel
Connell John T.
                                              Warrego Hotel
                    ... Ford's Bridge
                                              Yantabulla Hotel
Gaffney John ...
                       Yantabulla ...
Rice Mary
                                           ... Caledonian Hotel
                       Bourke
                                           ... Stoney Creek Hote
... Jolly Waggoner's
Rodgers Jane ...
                    ... Louth-Tilpa rd.
Wall George A.
                    ... Bourke
                                                Hotel.
```

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1920, August 27). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4989. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224610595

Bourke Louth Tilpa Ford's Bridge	road	Telegraph Hotel Stoney Creek Hotel
		Warrego Hotel
Bourke		Yantabulla Hotel Caledonian Hotel Jolly Waggoner's
	Bourke	Bourke

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1921, May 20). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 2971. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224625573

			BOURKE	LACEN	sine District.					1 1	
Bradstreet, Thos. A	Bourke				ntral Australian						1922
	Barringun				yal Mail Hotel	***		11 April,		10 ,	
Gleeson, Michael T. J	Bourke			G	adstone Hotel	•••		8 May,	,, ,,,,	2 May	**
Lee, Thomas J	Tarcoon		***	Re	ailway Hotel	***	•••	1t April,		10 April,	
Luffman, Alexander	Tilps		•••	R	oyal Hotel						
White, Herbert A	Gumbalie,	Bourke-V	Vansaring	rd. G	umbalie Hotel	•••	•••	18 April,	m	17 April,	10

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1921, August 26). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4951. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224621381

ВО	URKE LICEN	SING DIS	STRICT.
Barry Joseph F. Connell John T. Gaffney John	Bourke Ford's Br Yantabull	a	Warrego Hotel Yantabulla Hotel
Rice Mary Wall George A.	Bourke	•••	Jolly Waggoner's Hotel.

PUBLICANS' LICENSES. (1921, August 26). *Government Gazette of the State of New South Wales* (Sydney, NSW: 1901 - 2001), p. 4963. Retrieved February 2, 2022, from http://nla.gov.au/nla.news-article224621378

			BOURKE	L	CENSING DISTRICT.				
Brown, Charles M	Louth Tilpe	beer	•••	!	Stoney Creek Hotel	 14 June,	1921	13 June,	1922
	Enngonia				Post Office Hotel	 4 July,		8 July,	27
Kessey, James	Bourke		•••		Union Hotel	 6			
	Byrock		•••		Commercial Hotel	 5 July,	99	4 July,	,,,
O'shannessy, Mary A	North Bour	ke	•••		Australian Hotel	 3			90
Sharpe, Caroline Louise			•••		Tattersall's Hotel			21	
Starr, Henry T			•••		Oxford Hotel				
Warmol', Robert H	Dry Lake		•••		Warraweena Hotel	 17 July,	,,	16 July,	

SOME OLD PUBS. HOB v1

-- Mrs. Glover.

The Pink Hills Hotel was near Mount Oxley on the old Sydney road. It was later renamed the "Three Legs of Man".

HOTELS AND OTHER LICENSED PREMISES

28/11/1964. HOB v1 p190

ACKnOWLEDGMENT - RECORDS OF LICENSING COURT, BOURKE.

The following licensed (liquor) premises have been traced from the records of the Bourke Licensing Court. The names, and location (where known) will only be reported at this stage. A short history of each, and others yet to be traced, will be prepared in due course. This may well take several years.

Name of House, Location.

Australian Hotel North Bourke.

Belalie Hotel Belalie.

Box Hills Hotel Barringun.

Bourke Hotel, Bourke. Bourke-Later to become "Tattersalls".

Bridge Hotel North Bourke.

Byrock Hotel Byrock

Caledonian Hotel Mitchell Street I Bourke. Was formerly

known as "Harp of Erin" (until a

Scotsman became licensee I no

doubt).

Cambridge Hotel Bourke.

Carriers Arms Hotel Barringun.

Carriers Arms Hotel Bourke.

Carriers Arms Hotel Byrock.

Carrington Hotel Four Mile. (Either near new woolshed

on Long Meadows, or on Brewarrina

Rd.)

Central Australian Hotel Bourke.

Club House Hotel Bourke.

Commercial Hotel Bourke.

Commercial Hotel Byrock.

Commercial Hotel Gongolgon.

Commercial Hotel Jandra.

Commercial Hotel Tilpa.

Cooley Arbor Hotel Cooley Arbor.

Drovers Arms Hotel 3 Miles West of Bourke.

East Toorale Hotel East Toorale.

Empire Hotel Richard Street, Bourke.

Enngonia Hotel Enngonia.

Exchange Hotel Tarcoon.

Family Hotel Bourke.

Federal Hotel Bourke.

Galway Hotel East Toorale.

Gidgea Camp Hotel Barringun Road.

Gladstone Hotel Bourke.

Grass Hut Hotel Barringun Road.

Great Western Hotel Bourke. Later to become" Empire".

Gumbalie Hotel Gumbalie.

Half Way House Sand Hills, Bourke.

Harp of Erin Hotel Bourke. Formerly" Royal Exchange" -

later Caledonian.

Jolly Waggoners Hotel Mitchell Street, Bourke.

Kearnie Hotel Kearnie. (Where was that?)

Kelly's Camp Hotel Kelly's Camp. Wine Shanty, but later Hotel.

Kerribree Hotel Ford's Bridge. Never licensed as such.

Lake Eliza Hotel Lake Eliza.

Lindsay Brewery Bourke.

Mara Inn Mara Creek. Licensed in 1863,

believed to have been located in

Brewarrina.

Mege Phillip Louis Wine Shanty, Mitchell Street, Bourke.

Mulga Creek Hotel Byrock

Mungunyah Hotel Barringun Road.

Occidental Hotel North Bourke.

Old Fort Hotel Bourke. Licensed in 1863.

Overland Hotel Gumbalie.

Overland Hotel North Bourke.

Oxford Hotel Bourke.

Pink Hills Hotel Pink Hills. Where?

Post Office Hotel Bourke.

Post Office Hotel Enngonia.

Post Office Hotel Louth.

Railway Hotel Hope Street, Bourke. Later known as

Cambridge.

Redbank Hotel Redbank.

Red Lion Brewery Bourke.

Rich & Co. Wine & Spirit Merchants, Cnr. Richard

and Anson Streets.

Royal Hotel Bourke.

Royal Hotel Byrock.

Royal Hotel Gongolgon.

Royal Hotel Louth.

Royal Hotel Tilpa.

Royal Exchange Hotel Bourke. Later "Harp of Erin" and

"Caledonian".

Royal Mail Hotel Barringun.

Salmon Ford Hotel Ford's Bridge

Sand Hills, Bourke Wine Shanty, but license not issued.

Shakespeare Hotel Bourke.

Ship Inn Hungerford Road.

Sportman's Arms Hotel Marra Creek. License issued 1863,

believed to be located at Brewarrina

and was occupied for many years by

famous Mrs. Kerrigan.

Stoney Creek Hotel Stoney Creek (On Winbar?)

Sutherlands Lake House Sutherlands Lake.

Tattersalls Hotel Barringun.

Tattersalls Hotel Bourke. Formerly Bourke Hotel, now

Oxley Club.

Telegraph Hotel Bourke.

Telegraph Hotel Louth.

Tindarey Hotel Tindarey - Cobar-Louth Road.

Travellers Rest Hotel Compodore.

Turee Hotel Turee.

Union Hotel Cnr. Sturt & Mertin Sts. Bourke.

Warraweena Hotel Dry Lake.

Welcome Inn Hotel East Toorale.

Yantabulla Hotel Yantabulla.

Youngerina Hotel Youngerina.

Notes - Any useful information concerning the history of any of these establishments will be gratefully recorded.

A.J.COUGHLAN.